ORIGINAL

Docket EF-131590



City of Vancouver • P.O. Box 1995 • Vancouver, WA 98668-1995

www.cityofvancouver.us

September 16, 2013

Stephen Posner
Acting EFSEC Manager
Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council
P.O. Box 43172
Olympia, WA 98504-3172

RECEIVED

SEP 23 7013

ENERGY FACILITY SITE EVALUATION COUNCIL

Dear Mr. Posner:

Thank you for your notification of the opportunity to appoint a representative for the City of Vancouver to sit on the Washington State Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council (EFSEC) as a voting member in review of the Tesoro-Savage application to construct and operate a crude oil-by-rail unloading and marine loading facility at the Port of Vancouver.

At its Regular Meeting on September 16, 2013, the Vancouver City Council unanimously approved the appointment of Bryan Snodgrass, Principal Planner for the City of Vancouver, to serve as the City's representative on the EFSEC. Mr. Snodgrass can be reached directly at (360) 487-7946 or bryan.snodgrass@cityofvancouver.us

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact my office at (360) 487-8600.

Sincerely,

Eric Holmes
City Manager

Vancouver, Washington

CC:

Dave Mercier, Assistant City Manager Chad Eiken, Community and Economic Development Director Bryan Snodgrass, Principal Planner